
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber on Monday 13 August 2018 at 6.45 p.m.

PRESENT:

Cllrs. R. Pailthorpe (Chairman), M. Best, Mrs K. Head, Mrs R. Jackson, Miss K. Pritchard, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.
In attendance: 
Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, 2 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
20
APOLOGIES

18/19


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. P. Bradly (personal), B. Hodgson 

(personal), Mrs A. Singleton (personal) and Mrs A. Stuart (unwell).
21
OPEN FORUM
18/19 



No one wished to speak.
22
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
 18/19



It was AGREED that the minutes of the meeting of the Planning and Highways

Committee held on Monday 9 July 2018 be APPROVED.
23
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

18/19

There were no declarations of interest. 
24
TO RECEIVE THE CLERK’S UPDATE REPORT
   18/19

The Deputy Clerk reported that there would be additional dates for the road closure at Seaborough Road, within Misterton and West Crewkerne Parishes.  The road would be closed from 20 August to 4 September. 
A proposal had been received from a member of the public, which requested that the area known as Mill Ponds was preserved from housing or any other development.  Councillors requested that the Deputy Clerk send the proposal to them and schedule this item for a Planning and Highways meeting in September.

25
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS

18/19
   

18/01880/FUL
53 Severalls Park Avenue, Crewkerne  TA18 8DR





The erection of a single storey new extension to dwelling house.





RECOMMEND APPROVAL
18/02022/FUL
Ribblesdale, Broadshard, Crewkerne.  

Alterations to front drive area to include widening of access and raising levels to reduce steepness.
RECOMMEND APPROVAL
18/01884/FUL
2 Ashlands Meadows, Crewkerne.  TA18 7NN
Erection of a first-floor side extension to dwelling and provide additional off road parking

RECOMMEND APPROVAL

26
TO RECEIVE PLANNING DECISION NOTICES FROM THE DISTRICT
18/19
COUNCIL 
Noted.
27
TO RECEIVE ANY OTHER MATTERS OF REPORT
18/19
Cllr. Best advised that an application had been made to extend the double yellow lines by the width restriction at the bottom of Kithill, near St Barts School.  This would ensure the “stop box” was kept clear of parked cars.
Cllr. Wakeman enquired how long it would be before the vertical lines in Market Street were applied.  Cllr. Best advised that applications for road orders only get processed in one batch per year.  The application would be submitted shortly by Somerset Highways.
The Clerk advised the meeting that responses were still awaited from SSDC regarding the questions posed by the Town Council on the Millers Garage car park planning application.

Good progress is being made to lift the restrictive covenant on the affected areas of Henhayes.
28
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

18/19

Monday 10 September 2018 at 6.45 p.m. in the Council Chamber.
The meeting closed at 6.55 p.m.
Signed: ……………………..


Dated: ………………………
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